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MORTGAGEE LETTER 2009-13
TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:
Guidance on FHA Model Mortgage Form for New Mexico 

In 2006, New Mexico passed legislation amending the New Mexico Deed of Trust Act permitting the deed of trust instrument to be used in residential real estate transactions.  In January 2008, in response to the new legislation, Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac revised their security instrument for New Mexico from a mortgage instrument to a deed of trust instrument (Form 3032).  Due to the implementation by Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac of a different type of security instrument from the security instrument in existence in 1990, mortgagees have expressed confusion regarding the application of existing FHA guidance on the FHA model mortgage form for New Mexico.  This Mortgagee Letter (ML) is to provide clarification guidance regarding the FHA model mortgage form to be used in New Mexico in light of Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac 2008 security instrument revision.


Section 4-7 and 4-8 of Handbook 4165.1 REV-2 provides that the introductory language and non-uniform covenants in FHA model mortgage form are to be the same as the introductory language and non-uniform covenants in the Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac security instrument.  When Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac mandated revised forms to be effective January 1, 2001, HUD provided additional guidance on the FHA model mortgage form in Mortgagee Letters 2000-28 and 2002-3 which directed continued use of the language from the Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac 1990 forms regardless of the 2001 Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac revisions, with the requirement that mortgagees make necessary adaptations in order to comply with state law and ensure enforceability of the security instrument.  However, since deeds of trust were not used in New Mexico in 1991, there was no 1990 Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac deed of trust form which mortgagees could now use to create the FHA form for that state.  

In order to update guidance for New Mexico, mortgagees should use a deed of trust in that state and should create that document by using the most recently approved Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac New Mexico deed of trust introductory language with some deletions (provided below) and non-uniform covenants with the continued requirement that mortgagees make necessary adaptations in order to comply with state law and ensure enforceability of the security instrument.  The following definitions should be deleted from the Fannie Mae/Freddie Mac introductory language:


1.
Loan

2.
Riders

3.
Applicable Law

4.
Community Association Dues, Fees and Assessments

5.
Electronic Funds Transfer
6.
Escrow Items

7.
Miscellaneous Proceeds

8.
Mortgage Insurance

9.
Periodic Payment and,
10.
Successor in Interest of Borrower


If you have any questions regarding this mortgagee letter, please call FHA’s Resource Center at 1-800-CALL-FHA (1-800-225-5342). Persons with hearing or speech impairments may access this number via TDD/TTY by calling 1-877-TDD-2HUD (1-877-833-2483).
Sincerely,







Brian D. Montgomery

Assistant Secretary for Housing-

    Federal Housing Commissioner


